
 
 

 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 

 Address: Qurino Avenue, Brgy. Dadiangas East, General Santos City 
Telefax No.: (083) 552 6134  
Website: depedroxii.org    
Email: neap.ro12@deped.gov.ph 
 

  
    

  

November 10, 2022 

REGION MEMORANDUM 

HRDD No. 120,    s. 2022 
 
FINALIZATION OF LEARNING FACILITATORS AND ASSESSORS GUIDELINES 

 

To:  Schools Division Superintendents 

   

1. The National Educators Academy of the Philippines- Quality Assurance 
Division (NEAP-QAD) will hold the last activity related to the National Certification of 

Learning Facilitators re Finalization of Learning Facilitators and Assessors 
Guidelines on November 21-25, 2022 at Palacio de Laoag, Laoag, Ilocos Norte. 

 

2. The following personnel are enjoined to attend: 
 

  Name Designation Station 

Dave C. Prodigo 
Education Program 

Supervisor 
Regional Office 

Juliet Lastimosa  
 

CID- Chief Education 
Supervisor 

SDO General 
Santos City 

Sally A. Palomo 
Education Program 
Supervisor 

SDO General 
Santos City 

 

3. In compliance with the health protocols, participants are advised to bring their 
vaccination card which shall be presented upon check-in. Also, they shall bring their 

laptops and extension cords. See attachments for other important details. 
 

4. NEAP-CO will shoulder the meals and accommodation of the participants. 

Travel expenses and per diem of the participants shall be charged from HRD Support 
fund/local funds subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.  

 
5. The participants are advised that the first meal will be lunch on November 21, 

2022, and the last meal will be breakfast on November 25, 2022.  
 

6. For more information, contact Ms. Maricel B. Dignadice, Education Program 
Specialist II, at 09282401495 or email at maricel.bacaling@deped.gov.ph.  

 

7. For the guidance and compliance of all concerned.  

 
 
 

CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 

   Director IV 
 
Encl.:  As stated 
Reference: Memorandum: NEAP-OD Advisory dated October 27, 2022;Unnumbered Memorandum from Atty. Gloria  
                 Jumamil-Mercado dated September 2, 2022 
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